## Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam Missionaries to





World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions P. O. Box 725 Kings Mountain, NC 28086 (704) 730-1440 Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642

August News 2011

Dear Praying Friends,

## Have you ever been to the emergency room twice in the same day with the same child? Well, we have!

It started on a recent Saturday morning. While Kelly was playing with Bryce in the lounge (living room), Bryce fell and gashed his head. To the emergency room we went, and that visit resulted in glue (stitches). Later, he was with some friends at a park (Becca there this time), and he decided to go down a slide on his scooter. He was successful the first time, but not so successful the second time. He broke his foot in two places. The emergency room workers looked at us with a little concern over the second visit, until they found out why we were there. Their conclusion: "Boys will be boys!" Please pray for him and for us, as he is having a hard time staying still.

We have had several good ministry opportunities of late. Marilyn, an aboriginal lady, has been coming to church some, and has been open to counseling. She has trusted Christ as Saviour, but is struggling to escape the influences of her old life. Please pray for her growth and encouragement.

A gentleman, who visited our church once eight years ago, has begun coming again. He has expressed interest in helping around the church and appreciates our church services. Please pray that he continues!

Youth groups have had some hiccups lately, between people moving away and conflicts between some of the children. The parents got involved in one of the conflicts, and I needed to speak to both sets of parents. Neither the parents, nor the children involved know Christ as Saviour. Please pray that the Lord will challenge these parents, and that they will continue to allow their children to attend youth groups.

Becca has had surgery that will require her to be off her feet for the next week; she won't be able to do any heavy work for five weeks after that. She specifically said the doctors told her to stay away from house work. I asked for written proof of the "no housework," and of course she had it<sup>©</sup>.

Kelly has had some problems with his voice as of late. He has not taught REs for the last couple of weeks. Please pray that he is able to rest it properly and get back to normal ministries soon.

Thank you for praying for us and for supporting our ministry here so faithfully and graciously.

Love, Kelly, Becca, & Kids